
 Upcoming Events 

TERM 1 

WEEK 3 
Monday, 17 Feb 
 Parent Information 

Evening  on “Spotlight 
Reporting” - 7pm in the 
Hall 

WEEK 4 
Tuesday, 25 Feb 
 Board meeting—7pm in 

the staffroom 
Wednesday, 26 Feb 
 Meet the Teacher night 

2-8pm.  SCHOOL  
CLOSES AT 2PM ON 
THIS DAY 

 Hearing and Vision   
testing for 5yr olds 

WEEK 5 (Movin’ March 
starts) 
Wednesday, 4 March 
 Super Schools Sports 

 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Kia Ora PBS families, 

I want to start today’s newsletter with a big                       
CONGRATULATIONS to our Deputy Principal Mike Thomas, 
who has won the Principal position at Greenacres school in 
Tawa! It’s bittersweet for everyone at PBS to say goodbye 
to Mike but we know he is going to be a stellar                  
Principal.  We are so grateful for everything Mike has done 
for our kids, staff and community during his five years as 
our Deputy Principal, especially with student leaders,       
special needs, restorative practice and general school          
leadership.  He will start at Greenacres in Term 2, so we still have nine weeks of 
Term 1 to show our gratitude and wish him well.   

We had a superb ‘Back to School Assembly’ yesterday morning.  All the kids 
looked happy, refreshed and settled back into the routine of school.  It was 
particularly heart warming to see a brand new 5 year old in the front row sing-
ing her heart out to the National Anthem; it nearly brought tears to my 
eyes.  Special thanks also to our amazing pōwhiri group; Katrina, Kayleigh, 
Kiamaia, Tristan, Josh, Jahzara, India and Isla (supported by Cath Franks). 

At assembly I spent time talking to the students about our school pepeha and 
reminding them of all the local landmarks which embrace us at PBS.  A pepeha 
like this acknowledges our special place in the world. In Maori, mihimihi or   
pepeha are used as introductions.  They often include names, places and events 
that serve as timelines and locators of where people came from and where 
they live today. Pepeha also usually include geographical features such as 
maunga/mountains, or awa/rivers.  Our school pepeha (below) was developed 
in 2015 with the help of local iwi from Whakarongotai Marae.   

Thanks for reading,  
Jess Ward - Principal ~ Tumuaki 
 
PS: LƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ǎǿƛƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Ǉƻƻƭ ŀƊŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΚ  Read about this 
later in this newsletter  
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A Special          
Welcome to our 
New Students 

Ryland—Rm 10, CJ—Rm 
19 and Benjamin—Rm 19. 

Ko Kapiti te motu.  ð Kapiti is our/the island 
Ko Maungakotukutuku nga maunga. ð Maungakotukutuku are our/the 
mountains 
Ko Wharemauku te awa. ð Wharemauku is our/the river 
Ko Te Rau o te rangi te moana ð Te Rau o te rangi is our sea 
Ko Te Atiawa ki Whakarongotai te iwi ð Te Atiawa of Whakarongotai 
marae are our/the people. 

 



 

TE MOANA & TE MOTU PARENT @ SCHOOL PARENT PORTAL 
INFORMATION EVENING INCORPORATING SPOTLIGHT 

At our parent information evening on Monday, 17 February at 7pm we will be introducing the         
functionality of this portal and how it enables parents to have real time information on their child’s 
learning.  This learning becomes accessible anywhere and any time.  This is important learning for   
parents, so we encourage you to come along and learn how to use this platform. 

KID’S QUOTE 

Teacher:  When you’re at the crossing, remember to look both ways. 
Student:  Look both ways like a meerkat! 

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES UPDATE 

Yƛŀ ƻǊŀ t.{ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀƴŀǳ  

²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ƛǎ ƻũ ǘƻ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ǎǘŀǊǘΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƭƻǾŜƭȅ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǇǇȅ ƪƛŘǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ƴŜǿ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀũ ǎŜǧƭƛƴƎ ƛƴΦ  

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǘƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ƛǎ ǳƴŘŜǊǘŀƪƛƴƎ ŀ ǘƘƻǊƻǳƎƘ ǊŜǾƛŜǿ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ t.{ ŎƘŀǊǘŜǊΣ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŎ Ǉƭŀƴ ŀƴŘ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ 
ǇƭŀƴΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǎŜǩƴƎ ƻǳǘ ŀ ǎŎƘƻƻƭϥǎ ƳƛǎǎƛƻƴκǾƛǎƛƻƴΣ ǎŜǩƴƎ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŎ 
Ǝƻŀƭǎ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƳǇƭŜƳŜƴǘŜŘΦ ²ƘƛƭŜ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭƭȅ ǊŜǾƛŜǿŜŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǿŜ ǘƘƛƴƪ 
ǘƘŜ ǝƳŜ ƛǎ ǊƛƎƘǘ ǘƻ ƭƻƻƪ ǘƘƻǊƻǳƎƘƭȅ ŀǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜϥǾŜ Ǝƻǘ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ǎǝƭƭ ǊŜƅŜŎǘǎ ƻǳǊ          
ŎƻƭƭŜŎǝǾŜ Ǿƛǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ t.{ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƛǘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜΦ  

²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƻƴǎǳƭǝƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ t.{ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀƴŀǳΣ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǘŀũ ŀƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǎ ǿŜ Ǝƻ    
ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŀǎƪΦ 9ȄǇŜŎǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǳǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŜǾŜƴǘǎΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ {ǇƻǘƭƛƎƘǘ       
LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΣ ǘƘŜ aŜŜǘ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǇƛŎƴƛŎ ƭŀǘŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳΦ ²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ 
ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳΗ  

CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǿŜ ƎŀǘƘŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳΣ ǿŜϥƭƭ ōŜƎƛƴ ƛŘŜƴǝŦȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳŜǎ ǘƻ ŦƻǊƳ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŎ Ǝƻŀƭǎ 
ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎΦ  

bƎņ ƳƛƘƛ  
½ƻŜ tŜŀǊǎƻƴ όƻƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ ¢ǊǳǎǘŜŜǎύ  

MEET THE TEACHER INTERVIEWS 

Parent –Teacher interviews, or “Meet the Teacher” as we often call it at the start of year, will be held 
on ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ нс CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΦ  Interviews, at this early stage of the year, are not re-
porting sessions.  However, they are an excellent opportunity for    parents and 
teachers to meet and for parents to pass on essential knowledge about their child 
and what makes them tick.  To make a booking, go to www.schoolinterviews.co.nz, 
enter the code uecn5 and follow the prompts. 

The library will be open during interviews for child supervision. 

b.Υ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƭƻǎŜǎ ŀǘ нǇƳ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŀŎŎƻƳƳƻŘŀǘŜ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿ ǎƭƻǘǎΦ 



SWIMMING AFTER SCHOOL 

Our school pool is a wonderful community resource which we would love to share with our         
community for after school swims with friends and families.  However, we need parent help to do 
this. 

We are thinking of offering the school pool for family use between 3pm and 5pm Monday to         
Friday.   We would be asking for a gold coin donation for each swimmer per visit. Swimmers would 
need to be accompanied by an adult.  To make this opportunity         
possible we need one parent volunteer per afternoon to be in charge of 
locking up, covering the pool and collecting donations. The volunteer 
would not be responsible for swimmers (as children will be                 
accompanied by their own parent/caregiver over the age of 18). 

If you are able to volunteer please put your name and contact number 
on the roster at the school office or email office@pbs.school.nz  

 

WERE YOUR EARS BURNING? Staff          
Gratitude Section 

Thank you to Cath Franks and Alice Graham for helping to organise our 
Back to School Assembly yesterday.  Team work makes the dream 
work!  

USING M'ORI LANGUAGE AT HOME 

Each week we will be picking a phrase from άa'hwL !¢ Iha9έ  ōȅ {Ŏƻǧ ŀƴŘ {ǘŀŎŜȅ 
aƻǊǊƛǎƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƳƛƎƘǘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘǊȅ ƻǳǘ ŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƭŀŎŜΦ  !ƊŜǊ ŀƭƭ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ǿƘƻƭŜ 
ƴŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘƛǎ ǳƴƛǉǳŜ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ŀƭƛǾŜ Η  
9 ǘǹ - Stand up 

9 ƴƻƘƻ - sit down 

Yƛŀ ǘŀǳ - settle down  

READING BOOKS 

Has your child got a stash of school reading books or journals sitting in their bedroom?  Our summer 
stocktake indicates that many books were not returned last year.  We would love, love, love these 
books back in circulation - so please drop them back into school as soon as possible.   

Grateful thanks.  

mailto:office@pbs.school.nz


CREST 
We have revised our CREST Values to better reflect new learning and our understanding about what's really         
important to our school. The main changes are that 'C' will now stand for 'Curiosity / Pātaitai' and 'T' stands for 
'Team Work / Mahi Tahi'.  

At this early stage of the year, there will be lots of discussion and learning taking place about our CREST Values but 
CREST will be important throughout the year. Certainly, the classes will use CREST Values as they establish 'class 
treaties' and 'culture'.  

Our CREST Values really are the foundations to positive interactions and outcomes. They are also totally relevant for 
everyone in our school community. Of course this includes our tamariki but also teachers and whānau too. Feel free 
to talk with your child/children about the CREST Values. We love the idea that when we are utilising all of the 
CREST Values we are riding the CREST of a wave. Sometimes things don't always go to plan and you fall off but you 
can always catch the next wave!  

Mike Thomas  

 

 

COFFEE CART AT SCHOOL 

Jon from Coffee Cruiser Coffee Cart will be at school every Wednesday from 8.15am for approximately 
one hour. 

He will also be here on Parent-Teacher night (Wednesday, 26 
February) from 2pm and again at the School Picnic (Friday, 13 
March) from 5-7pm.   

Cash/Eftpos available. 

YEAR 1/2 NETBALL 

Please keep registrations coming in.  Closing date is 3pm on Thursday, 13 February. 



 

KEEPING SAFE IN THE SUN AND HEAT 

It’s super important that kids stay hydrated and come to school 
sun blocked ready for the day ahead.  Sun hats are a must for  
being outside.  Please ensure your child has a full drink bottle of 
water each day, brings sunblock in their bag for topping up      
(roll-on is the best dispenser for kids) and has a wide brimmed 
hat.  Thank you  

 
 

 
 

FREE Dental Checks! 
(Paraparaumu Beach school) 

The Bee Healthy Dental Mobile will be parked at your school this term (10 February 
to 6 April). Once seen, your child will be given a letter that will inform you of what 
happens next. This will be either: 
 Your child requires no further appointments this year 
 Your child needs an appointment at your local Dental Hub Clinic for further 

care. 
 Please contact us to change this appointment if required. 
 Please search your child's school bag! 

Your local Hub clinic is: Raumati Beach Dental Clinic 
   26-34 Raumati Beach Road  
   Raumati Beach 
    
If you have pre-school aged children please call us to arrange an appointment for their 
annual dental checkup at the Dental Hub Clinic.  Family appointments are available 
so more than one family member can be seen at the same time. 
 
To book or reschedule your appointment, or update your contact details, please call 
0800 TALK TEETH (825 583) 
 

 
Private Bag 31907 Lower Hutt 

www.beehealthy.org.nz | 0800 TALK TEETH (825 583) 

SCHOOL HOODIE 

We have a named school hoodie in the office (size 8).  If your child has lost it, please 
come to the office to see if it is yours. 



KINDO ONLINE SHOP 
Payments 
Please make school payments through your myKindo account. You can 
pay via American Express, Visa, Mastercard, UnionPay (fees apply), POLi 
or bank transfer (no fees). Add regular topups if you'd like, then allocate to 
payments when you're ready, or just pay as you go. 
Go to www.mykindo.co.nz or via the link on our school website. 
Access shop and payments https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/user_home.shtml?
session=false&shop=Paraparaumu%20Beach%20School 
Join through this link https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/handshake.shtml?shop=Paraparaumu%
20Beach%20School  

Click here to go directly to Kindo. 
 
Work & Income (WINZ) support now available 

Kindo is now registered as a supplier with Work and Income. What to do? Add items to your cart, click 
"Top up and place order" and choose 'internet banking'. You will see instructions, including the           
reference details to use when making your payment. Give your Kindo member number (6 digit refer-

ence)  details and the Kindo Supplier number CUR001872643 to your Case Manager. As soon as the 
funds are received your order will be placed and you will receive an Order Confirmation.  
 
Donation Receiptsñreminder 
If youôre using Kindo IRD-approved Donation Receipts please make sure youôve ótickedô any donation 
items that should receive this type of receipt.  NO TICK = NO RECEIPT. 

STAY IN THE LOOP WITH OUR SCHOOL APP ‘SKOOL LOOP’ 

Have you found our school newsletter on Skool Loop yet?  If not, download the free 
app óSkool Loopô in Google Play or the App Store and search for Paraparaumu Beach 
School; itôs so easy and you will have the weekly newsletter at your fingertips!  Also, 
this is a quick and easy way to text in your childôs absence, and get notifications on 
events. 

 

EZLUNCH ORDERS 

Orders for Ezlunches re-start on Wednesday, 12 February (available Wednesdays and Fridays of every week from 
New World).   

You can easily order and pay for your ezlunch using your ómyKindoô family account.  To get started, ócreate         
accountô or log into your existing myKindo account and add a member or student.  Go to www.ezlunch.co.nz.   

Need help?  Visit support.mykindo.co.nz or call toll free on 0800 EZLUNCH (09 869 5200) 8am-4pm Monday-
Friday (except public holidays). 

TOUCH RUGBY 2019/2020 SEASON—LEG 2  
Touch rugby starts back tonight for under 7 and under 8 players, Wednesday night for under 12 and under 
14, Thursday for under 10s. You can get the draw from the Kapiti Junior Touch facebook page or from your 
coaches. The season runs for 6 more weeks. Have a fantastic time and remember to thank your coaches for 
all their time and effort.  

https://kindo.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=06240eebfd36dec7bd46c5100&id=8676d5842b&e=6665e9eb7a
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/user_home.shtml?session=false&shop=Paraparaumu%20Beach%20School
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/user_home.shtml?session=false&shop=Paraparaumu%20Beach%20School
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/handshake.shtml?shop=Paraparaumu%20Beach%20School
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/handshake.shtml?shop=Paraparaumu%20Beach%20School
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/user_home.shtml?session=false&shop=Paraparaumu%20Beach%20School


 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
Please noteðcommunity notices are accepted on a ñpublication if space allowsò basis (thus no guarantee of publication 
can be given) three times per term (start/middle/end); a small contribution of $10 to the school for short 
“business” notices is appreciated before publication; and finally and importantly, the publishing in the school 
newsletter of any community notice does not imply school sanctioning of, support for, or knowledge of the event or      
activity described 
 
Hoop Club—Jnr Basketball Coaching Programme T1 2020:  Junior basketball coaching            
programmes re-start for T1 on Sunday, 9 February at Paraparaumu College Community Sportshall, 
Mazengarb Road, Paraparaumu:  9.30-10.30am for 5-7yr olds; 10.30-11.30am for 8-10yr olds; 11.30-
12.30pm for 11-17yr olds.  All new players welcome.  Contact Angelo Robinson on 904 0142 or 
contact@hoopclubkapiti.nz for more info. 
Hoop Club—Adult Open Run Scrimmages:  Sundays 3.15-5.15pm at Paraparaumu Collect     
Community Sportshall, Mazengarb Road for men and women of all skill levels.  Contact Lindsay 
on 027 619 4636 or contact@hoopclubkapiti.nz for more info. 
Kapiti Coast United Football Club:  Now open for registrations for kids aged 4-17 years.  Register 
early to avoid disappointment.  Also holding trials for our premier and TDP (talent development 
program) 10-17yrs.  All info on how to register and trials are on our website www.kcu.co.nz or    
Facebook page. 
Crawshaw Music School:  Providing high quality one-on-one private lessons from our new       
premises at 6a Sheffield Street.  All our teachers are experienced musicians in modern music and 
are skilled at communicating their knowledge.  Currently offering guitar, keyboards/piano, singing, 
drums, ukulele, bass, flute and band classes.  Email aj@crawshawmusicschool.co.nz or ph 905 9317 
to book a free trial lesson. 
Kapiti Women’s Triathlon:  Sunday, 23 February at Marine Gardens, Raumati Beach.  Join the 
funðthereôs something for everyone.  For more info and online entries visit our website 
www.kwt.org.nz or email enquiry@kwt.org.nz. 


